
CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

October 3, 2011 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:00pm
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:





Lynn Crutchley










Jerry King

Stephanie Murguia

Jill Johnson-Tucker

Trustees Absent:





Eleanor Palk

Staff Present:



 


Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director

Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator











Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant











Leonie Mulvihill, Assistant City Attorney

Friends of the Library Present:

Virginia Hayter, Friends of the Library 1st Vice President

NBPL Foundation Present:


Tracy Keys, Executive Director

Margi Murray, NBPL Foundation Board Member

Public Present:





Jim Mosher, Newport Beach resident











Dan Purcell, Corona del Mar resident

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee King/Trustee Johnson-Tucker) to approve the meeting minutes from the Special Board Meeting of September 6, 2011. 
Motion carried by acclamation.

PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS – Chair Lynn Crutchley stated the rules for public comments.  No public comments were made at this time.
ACTON ITEMS 
Appoint Board of Library Trustee Liaisons
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Johnson-Tucker/Trustee King) to appoint the following Board of Library Trustee Liaisons as follows.  Motion carried by acclamation.

NBPL Foundation Board – Trustee Jerry King
Friends of the Library Board – Trustee Eleanor Palk

DSLS Committee – Trustee Jill Johnson-Tucker

Discussion and Possible Action on Order of Board of Library Trustee Meeting Agendas 

Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell stated that the City Manager Dave Kiff suggested that the Board consider formatting their monthly meeting agendas like the City Council meetings to include a consent calendar.  The Board agreed that staff should prepare two formats; the usual format and the suggested format, for the next Board meeting of November 7, 2011, as discussed in order to select a continued format.   Discussion continued with public comment.  
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Johnson-Tucker/Trustee King) to table this item to the November 7, 2011 meeting in order to allow a ten day advance notice of any potential changes to be implemented.  Motion carried by acclamation.

DISCUSSION ITEMS 
Review of Possible Library Expansion Naming Opportunties 

Newport Beach Public Library Foundation Executive Director Tracy Keys and Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell met with a donor on possible naming opportunities at the Central Library.   A list of the 1991 Central Library naming opportunities was reviewed and discussed at this meeting.  It was agreed by the Board of Library Trustees to form a sub-committee of one to two Board of Library Trustees and Tracy Keys, to survey other libraries comparable to the Newport Beach Public Library on their donor policies in order to provide a current list of potential naming opportunities for discussion at a future Board meeting.  Jill Johnson-Tucker volunteered to work with Tracy Keys on this project.  Discussion included looking into older spaces at Central that could be possible naming opportunities as well as how the OASIS Senior Center implemented the naming on their expansion, all of which could potentially provide opportunities for additional donors.
City Arts Commission “Sky Divers” Sculpture
The motion made by the City Arts Commissioners at their September 8, 2011 City Arts Commission meeting was reviewed and discussed with public comment made at this time. 
Review of Library Policies:
The policies presented at this meeting were discussed by the Board and City staff.  Public comments and suggested revisions were also made at this time.  The Board agreed to table the policies and present one to three at a time at future Board Meetings for review and possible revision so that they are reviewed on an annual basis.  It was agreed to present the following at the November 7, 2011 Board meeting for suggested revisions, after which time the changes would be noted and then presented to the Board for approval.  Once the City Attorney reviews and approves suggested changes then the City Council would review and need to approve in order to implement revisions.
· Circulation Policies

· Expressive Activity Areas / Use of Library Grounds

· Use of the Newport Beach Public Library

Communications 

Customer Comments – Customer comments were reviewed and discussed.
Monthly Reports

Civic Center Update – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reported on the upcoming October 17 through October 30 Central Library closure addressing alternative plans for potential issues which may arise during this time.  Staff will be moving books and performing other necessary duties the week of October 17 through October 23.  From October 24 through October 28 there will be no electricity at the Central Library so staff will not be in the building during this time.  They are being allowed to make up any lost time from the closure by working in other City departments, at other library branches, and on the weekends before and after the week of October 24 through October 30. Some staff members have chosen to take flex-leave or leave without pay during this time.   An information table will be set up near the Central Library entrance for answering questions, taking in returned books and picking up holds.   The Volunteer event was cancelled and a new date will be announced.  The Jeffrey Toobin lecture will still be held on Thursday, October 20 in the Friends Meeting Room.  Attendees will enter through the Bamboo Courtyard.
Library Activities – Library activities and statistics were reviewed and discussed as presented. 
Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed. Library Services Director Cowell noted the generous support from the Friends of the Library and the Newport Beach Public Library Foundation, as presented by their enlarged donation checks on display in the Central Library lobby.
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed and discussed.  The Board agreed to move the Literacy Program Update from the November 7, 2011 meeting to the December 5, 2011 meeting. The Library’s City Council policies will be reviewed on an ongoing basis one to three at a time at each meeting instead of all policies being reviewed at one meeting annually. 
Library Services Director Report 
Cynthia Cowell noted that if for any reason the Central Library cannot be opened to the public on Monday, October 31 due to unforeseen issues, then the November 7th Board meeting will be held at the Mariners branch library.  She will send emails to the Board to keep them apprised of the closure.  Cynthia will fly to San Francisco tomorrow for a one-day seminar “How to Manage in Times of Scarcity”.  Library Services Manager Tim Hetherton and Support Services Coordinator Melissa Kelly will be in charge during her absence.  

Cynthia asked the Board to please carefully review policies prior to the next Board meeting which pertain to unattended items left on Library grounds such as bicycles and grocery carts full of belongings, as well as using the library restrooms as laundry facilities. 
On Wednesday, September 21, the Newport Beach Police Department conducted SWAT training at the Mariners Library while it was closed to the public so that the City of Newport Beach could remove 110 trees from the median strip on Irvine Boulevard.  
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – Trustee Jerry King attended the meeting and reported that the meeting was brief with the usual routine items addressed.
Friends of the Library Liaison – On Friday, November 4, 2011 from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. and Saturday, November 5 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. the Friends will be holding a book sale in the Friends Meeting Room. 
DSLS Liaison – DSLS ticket sales are going well. 
Other Items of Interest – Chair Lynn Crutchley noted that the Literacy Day Luncheon Celebration held in the Friends Meeting Room on Thursday, September 8, 2011 was “awesome”.
Future Agenda Items – 
· November 7 – Board of Library Trustees Photo 

· Update on the plan for the ground area where the olive trees were removed at the Central Library

· Civic Center Coffee Shop update on potential vendors

ADJOURNMENT – 6:38pm
Submitted by:

_________________________________________________
Trustee Stephanie Murguia, Secretary 
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